
HOLY SPIRIT NEWSLETTER 

Tuesday 14th February, 2017 

Week 3 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Special points of  

interest: 

Wed 15 Feb: 

Year 6 Mass 9am 

P & F Meeting 

Fri 17 Feb: 

ICEBREAKER 5-7 

Sat 18/Sun 19 Feb: 

Commitment Mass 
6pm 

KEY DATES: 

MARCH 3—
STUDENT FREE 

APRIL 5—THREE 
WAY INTERVIEWS 
SCHOOL FINISHES 
AT MIDDAY! 

Holy Spirit Catholic  
Primary School is 
committed to the pursuit 
of Christian Truth &  
Excellence. 
 
All members of the school 
community are  
encouraged to develop 
their potential and      
special qualities in an  
environment centred on 
Christ. 

Dear Parents 

As the year gets underway at Holy Spirit, we are looking at new and exciting ways to engage 

and motivate the students. This term we are adding five iPads to each class set so that each 

class from PP – Year 6 will now have 15 iPads. There are many benefits to technology in the 

classroom and I have seen firsthand the way technology can help increase student engagement 

and achievement. At Holy Spirit we believe that technology should be used to support and 

extend our teaching and learning programs rather than replacing more traditional methods of 

teaching. 

 

As part of the System Agreement with the Minister for Education, every Catholic school is 

required to have a Code of Conduct in place for 2017. The purpose of the Code of Conduct is to 

provide minimum standards of conduct in all behaviour and decision making to ensure the 

safety and wellbeing of students. The Code applies to all within our school community  

including staff, students, volunteers, parents and guardians as applicable. The Holy Spirit 

Code of Conduct guidelines are available at our website http://holyspirit.wa.edu.au/wp-

content/uploads/2017/02/Code-of-Conduct-v1.pdf 

 

Last week all parents should have received an email with information about the Rainbows 

Program that will be beginning in Week Five of this term. Rainbows is an international not-for

-profit organisation that provides a healthy path towards healing for those grieving loss or a 

life-altering event. Rainbows offers a confidential peer support program where children learn 

to better understand their feelings and regain self-esteem. The core of the Rainbows program 

is centred on trust, acceptance and sharing. The Rainbows Program is delivered to small 

groups of 3-5 participants led by a trained facilitator. Sessions run weekly for about 30 

minutes to cover 12 core topics. Elisha Martinovich and I will be facilitating the program and 

are currently asking for expressions of interest. 

 

Over the holidays we said goodbye to Gertie (our school bus) and hello to our new and much 

larger school bus that you may have seen parked down near the school oval. A big thank you to 

the P&F w ho contr ibuted to the purchasing of the bus and Adam Bick who made 

sure Gertie went to a good home. Staff have been hard at work thinking of a name 

for our new bus and welcome your suggestions. There is a suggestion box at the front office 

and we will announce the name for our new bus at the Week 7 assembly, Friday 17th March. 

 

All parents, carers and friends of Holy Spirit School are welcome to attend the first P&F meet-

ing for 2017. It will be held in the staffroom this Wednesday night from 7pm.  

 

Attendance at one of this weekend’s Commitment Masses is required for all parents and  

children who will be receiving the Sacraments for 2017. Candidates must attend one of the 

weekend masses to confirm their commitment. Masses are: Saturday at 6pm or Sunday at 

8am, 9am or 5:30pm. 

 

A reminder that school will be closed on Friday March 3rd as all staff attend a digital technolo-

gies PD with staff from St Johns and Our Lady of Good Council.  

 

I look forward to seeing you all this Friday evening at our annual Icebreaker on the school 

oval. 
 

Best Wishes 

 

 

Aleana Brennan 

http://holyspirit.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Code-of-Conduct-v1.pdf
http://holyspirit.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Code-of-Conduct-v1.pdf


CONDOLENCES: 

Holy Spirt staff and families 

are sending thoughts and 

prayers to the Hewitt Family. 

Mali (Kindy). Grandad passed  

recently,  Anthony’s Dad and 

Kath’s Father in Law. 
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 HEALTH CARE CARDS: 

If your family is currently on a Family Health Care Card or Pensioner Conces-

sion Card, please forward a copy of your card to the office and complete a copy 

of the required form.  HCC credits a discount for tuition fees only. 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC STUDENTS: 
 All students learning instruments should now have been contacted 
by their music tutor. If not, please contact Mrs Doyle. 
PLEASE NOTE: Music tuition fees should be paid to the tutor within 3 
weeks of receiving an invoice. Music teachers need to eat, feed their  
families, and pay their mortgages too, and this is their job. Please 
note that one term's notice is required to withdraw from lessons.  
Parents should have received, signed and returned the Instrumental 
Tuition Agreement form.  
 
CHOIR NEWS 
We are off and running with a very keen and tuneful Year 4-6 choir 
this year. Rehearsals are every Tuesday 8:15am SHARP, open to all 
Year 4,5 and 6 students. I have found some beautiful music by  
Australian composers, so I think we are going Aussie this year.  
NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE NO CHOIR PRACTICE ON THE MORNING 
OF THE SWIMMING CARNIVAL, TUESDAY 28th February.  
Julie Doyle, music teacher. 

SENIOR SWIM  

CARNIVAL DRAFT  &  

ORDER OF EVENTS -  

HOLY SPIRIT WEBSITE   

A draft of the Senior Swim-

ming carnival and Program 

of Events will be posted by 

Thursday 16th February. 

Please take the time to 

peruse an check.    

Amendments in writing to 

Ms Newton or Mrs Pear-

ton will be accepted up 

until Tuesday 21st  

February.  No further  

adjustments can be made 

after this date. 

Our carnival will be held at 

bŜǿƳŀƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ Ǉƻƻƭ ƻƴ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нуΦ  A 

more detailed letter   of 

information for this event 

will follow. 

Thanks for your coopera-

tion. Jodi Newton  



PRE LOVED 

UNIFORM SHOP  

Michelle, Amanda and 

Charlotte 

Keep Tabs On It, will 

avoid any lost garments 

in future and for every set 

of tabs purchased $2 goes 

to the school. 

 

NEW UNIFORMS 

Order forms are available 

on our website: 

www.holyspirit.wa.edu.au   

Jenny Franklin Enterprises 

1/85 Guthrie St, Osborne 

Park 

J.parsons@jfe.net.au 

 

$CHOOL BANKING: 

School banking continues 

on Wednesdays.  Please 

bring in your savings and 

passbook to collect  

tokens and achieve your 

saving goals. 

   

 

Term 1 Week 3 
 
Have you noticed the cones on the oval for  
afternoon Kiss and Drive. These cones are placed on the 
grass for children to assemble, and it helps the Teacher 
on duty to call children to their waiting car. 
 
KISS AND DRIVE HANDY TIP - Children waiting in the 
designated "Kiss & Drive" area will be called by the 
Teacher. The 3 vehicles in the yellow zone will be load-
ed. Stay long enough to see your children safely into 
your vehicle and seatbelts fastened before moving off. As each car leaves 
the Kiss & Drive zone all vehicles move forward.  
 
Students are NOT permitted to walk down Kiss & Drive lane to meet their 
parents in the white zone.  

 

P & F News: 

ICE BREAKER THIS FRIDAY FROM 5PM to 7PM 

Hope to see you there with your food, drinks and rugs.  A good chance to 
catch up and meet some new families. 

P&F MEETING – WEDNESDAY NIGHT FROM 7PM  

All welcome to the first P&F meeting of 2017.  IF you have any P&F 

 issues you want raised, please speak with your class rep. 

GET SPORTY 

The Get Sporty page on the website has been updated.  If you have any 
information about sports clubs that you want to add to the page, email 
the details to Marcia. 

This is for club based sports (not for profit) only. 

http://holyspirit.wa.edu.au/get-sporty 

SKOOLBAG APP 

Don’t forget to load the Holy Spirit Skoolbag App onto your phone to get 
alerts and messages from the school, teachers, class reps and the P&F. 

2016 FACES OF HOLY SPIRIT TEATOWELS 

There’s a few left at the price of $12.50 for 1, $10 each for more than 1.  If 
you missed out last year, grab yours now before there all gone! 

See Mary in the office. 

http://holyspirit.wa.edu.au/get-sporty


BUILDING NEWS: 

This year we were lucky enough to receive new furniture in Year Six. We now have high tables & chairs, wobbly 

seats, caterpillar chairs and new tubs instead of desks. My favourite part about the new furniture is the high 

tables. 

 Josh Williams, Year Six 

 

I like going to sit in a different seat every day. My favourite piece of furniture is the high chairs and high table. 

The spinny chairs are really fun and the caterpillar stools are really comfortable. This new furniture makes the 

classrooms so much more fun to be in. 

Ruby Kaye, Year Six 

 

I like the tables so you can be more organised and it is easier to work. The couch and the stools are good so you 

can relax and spend some time alone. I think the new furniture is better than the old furniture. 

Angela Williams, Year Five 

 

I like the tables because they are so spacious. I like that we have room to have things like paper on our desk, 

but still have room to work. 

Oliver de Lestang, Year Five 

 

I like the new tables because of how big they are. They make me feel closer to everyone. I like them because 

they can never really get messy because all our things are in our pigeon holes. Because of the way the desks are 

shaped, there is a lot more room in the class. 

Xavier Jeffery, Year Five 



Marist Footy: 

Don’t miss the Marist Club Day in March. Members will be able to find out which team they’re in, and meet their 

coach. This replaces the traditional “Registration Day” held in February. 

Date: Sunday, 12th March, 2017 

Venue: Marist Clubrooms, Newman College Sports Complex Time: 10am-12pm 

Members will be able to purchase: 

Marist socks and shorts; Football boots; Club merchandise; Mouthguard fittings will be available; 

and discounted Krispy Kremes will be for sale. 

The 2017 football season is fast approaching, and registration for existing members is underway. 

Auskick (PP – Yr3) $170 

Juniors /Modified (Yr4 – Yr7) $210 

Youth (Yr8 – Yr11) $230 

Youth (Yr12) $250 

Girls (Yr4- Yr6) or (Yr7 – Yr9) $120 

Please use the following links to register: 

http://www.aflauskick.com.au/ 

https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform 

Yr 4-12 Registration 

Year 4 members only please note: 

All members registering in Yr 4 must use the option ‘New Member’. 

Unfortunately your records are not automatically transferred over from Auskick, and we apologise this option is 

not yet available on SportsTG. 

New members can register from 20 February. Registrations close on 28 February. 

KidSport: Enabling WA children to participate in community sport and recreation 

KidSport enables eligible Western Australian children aged 5-18 years to participate in community sport and 

recreation by offering them financial assistance towards club fees. 

KidSport applications are now available online if you hold a valid Health Care or Pensioner Concession 

card. Hard copy applications are still available and can be submitted to your Local Government. 

What are the eligibility criteria?

Applicant must be aged 5-18 years. 

Applicant must have a Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card OR meet one of the four KidSport Fi-

nancial Exceptions. 

Applicant's primary place of residence must be in the local government area they are applying to. 

http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/kidsport/information-for-parents


 

 

 

 

 

Holy Spirit School 

PO Box 10 

Floreat  WA 6014 

08 9341 2551 

FX 08 9341 4335 

www.holyspirit.wa.edu.au 

admin@holyspirit.wa.edu.au 

OUT & ABOUT: 

 

CAMBRIDGE LIBRARY: 

You’re invited to the 29th annual Happy Tree party!  

Featuring a “Happy Tree” story and poem presented by story teller extraordinaire 

Glenn Swift  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

When: Friday 17 February 2017  4.15 pm - 5.30 pm  

Where: 9 Hovea Crescent City Beach  Ages: 3 to 10 years  

*please bring a plate of food to share (nut free)  *parental supervision is required  

YMCC JUNIOR HOCKEY: 

If you are in Year 1 to 6 and keen to play hockey in 2017, YMCC is looking 

for junior players. Our home grounds are at the beautiful Perry Lakes  

Reserve in Floreat. We have a terrific family club with a BBQ sausage sizzle, 

coffee station and canteen open every Saturday. 

In  2017 we are continuing our new J 1/2 competition which will be open to 

all kids in Year 1 and 2, no previous experience needed. The games are 

modified hockey with 7 players per team and take place on Saturday morn-

ings with a training session during the week at either your school or at Perry 

Lakes. Teams are school based and you can register your interest with Suze 

Bowyer at suzanne.bowyer@gmail.com 

YMCC runs a competitive J3/4 competition for players in Year 3 and 4. You 

can register for online as an individual player or join as a team. The compe-

tition involves hockey clubs from our area. Please email Paul Bignell for fur-

ther info on paul_bignell@yahoo.com.au 

For those in Kindy and Preprimary we will be continuing to conduct an intro-

duction program on Saturday mornings called Minkey. In this program play-

ers learn skills, rules and the safety aspects of hockey in a fun and relaxed 

atmosphere. 

For players in Year 5 and 6, YMCC has availability for players of all levels and 

experience. Preseason training will begin in February 2017.  

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǇŜƴ bh².  

For further information please refer to the club website,  

www.ymcchockey.com 

AUSKICK: 

Registration is now open via the web-

site - westcoastjfc.com 

AUSKICK runs on Sunday mornings 

from 9am-10am  Junior FOOTBALL 

Pre-season training starts in April and 

the season commences in May. Train-

ing sessions are usually held one 

evening mid week. 

Year 3 and older players are welcome 

at our pre-season fitness sessions 

from early March. 

Junior teams play on Sunday morn-

ings with the option of some Friday 

night games under our new,  

improved lights! 

For further information please con-

tact 

auskick@westcoastjfc.com (Auskick 

Preprimary to Year 2) 

registrar@westcoastjfc.com (Junior 

Football Years 3-9) 

mailto:suzanne.bowyer@gmail.com
mailto:paul_bignell@yahoo.com.au
http://www.ymcchockey.com

